

Chair's Monthly Report

January 2023

Highlights from January include:

- Delivering remarks at the Secondary **Pastoral Day of Care** recognizing the Pastoral Leaders throughout the TCDSB and thanking them for the vital roles they play in nurturing our Catholic faith in students and staff, along with the inspiration they provide to our students in achieving our Catholic Graduate Expectations.
- Participating in bi-weekly conversation meetings with **Stephen Lecce, Minister of Education** at which he introduces new developments and initiatives in education to all Board Chairs throughout the province.
- Along with the Director, Trustee Tanuan and Student Trustee De Castro, attending the 2023 **OCSTA Catholic Trustee Seminar -** engaging and learning more about important issues as a guardian and advocate for Catholic education.